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October 14, 2020 
 
 
Councilmemeber Noecker 
City of Saint Paul 
15 Kellogg Blvd. West  
310-B City Hall 
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
 
 
Subject: Support for changing the distance requirements for wine shops 
 
 
Dear Councilmember Noecker, 
 
The West 7th / Fort Road Federation (Planning District Council 9) spoke with Stephanie Harr, 
CM Prince’s Aide, about the proposal for changing the distance requirements for wine-only 
off-sale stores from one-half mile to 300 feet away from other off-sale establishments. After 
discussing the issue with each other and with Stephanie, the Board voted to support the 
change. 
 
The motion to support the change passed with two abstentions and the remainder in favor of the 
proposal. If you have any questions, please call or email our office. 
 
Sincerely, 

Dana DeMaster 

Dana DeMaster 
President, West 7th / Fort Road Federation 
 
 
CC: Stephanie Harr, Aide to Councilmember Prince 

 
The Fort Road Federation coordinates participation in advocacy and planning and builds community 

connections for the residents, businesses, and nonprofit organizations of the West 7th neighborhood so that it 
is a place where people want to live, work, and play. 
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